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Back to Back A2 Premiers

Congratulations to our A2's on winning the premiership on Saturday 20™ March - match
details inside.

Back row: Tom Malzard, Craig Lions, Tom Filsell, Dave Schulze (Captain),
Josh Lewis-Burns, Kieren O'Connell (Most Valuable Player), Rohan Voogt.

Front row: Connor Moore, Lachlan Barrett, Brad Noske, Luke Jones.

Your donation for this Newsletter is appreciated
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Happy Easter to all. Have a very safe Caspar was in good condition and so |

and holy Easter weekend whatever you thought that he must have found a new

may be doing. This year at least it home, and maybe the people had gone

seems a little bit more normal with away over Christmas. '

Oakbank Races on the weekend. Iam

not sure what else there is going on as I The black cat in the other photo (who I

haven’t had time to look and see what is do not own) has decided to come and

happening but everyone seems to be visit with me. I was hoping that

very busy. Also this month Anzac Day someone would recognise him from the

is on April 25th. photo and claim him. However I
haven’t had any calls to say that they

You may have noticed the photo’s of know where he comes from or who

the cats on the editorial page last issue. does own him.

The two fluffy ginger cats had gone

missing. They did belong to me and I I'don’t know what it is about doing the

thought that they must have both died. editorials in the newsletter but I think of
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same cat. His name is Caspar and he

was de-sexed in March 2020 and Please drive safely over the weekend

disappeared shortly afterwards. This was and enjoy the time with your families.

the first time I had seen him since then.

He stayed around until just after Bye for now,

Christmas and has disappeared once Susanne Schneemilch. ©
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SUNDAYS

MACCLESFIELD COMMUNITY ASSOC
MARKET:

First Sunday of every month (except January)
9.00am — 3.00pm. In the Institute.

MACCLESFIELD BUSHCARE
Working Bee: 1*. Sunday in month 9 a.m.
Day Paddock top gate Wirrinilla Drive near
Vernon Street.

MONDAYS

MACCLESFIELD PLAYGROUP
9.30 am. — 11.30 a.m. in Old Catholic
Schoolroom.

MACCLESFIELD CFS BRIGADE
Meeting at the Fire Station 1¥. Monday in
month 7.30p.m. (except for Public Holidays).

MACCLESFIELD CFS TRAINING

At the Fire Station 2™, 3% 4% 5% Mondays.
8.00 p.m. (except for Public Holidays).
(Times go back to 7.30 p.m. after Daylight
Saving)

MACCLESFIELD COMMUNITY
ASSOCIATION Meeting 3rd Monday in
month 7.00 p.m. in Institute Supper Room.
(except January).

TUESDAYS

MACCLESFIELD R.S.L

Sub-Branch Meeting 7.30 p.m. 1*. Tuesday
in month in clubrooms.

BATTUNGA COUNTRY LIONS CLUB
Business Meeting 2m, Tuesday in month
Contact: Dean Hewlett 0410 937 770

BATTUNGA COUNTRY LIONS CLUB
Dinner Meeting 4™, Tuesday in month ’
Contact: Dean Hewlett 0410 237 770

Please check with various clubs and
organisations that they have returned to normal
operations during these restrictions.

WEDNESDAYS

MACCLESFIELD YOUNG AT HEART
CLUB

Exercise Sessions every Wednesday Movement,
exercise, relaxation. Institute 9.30 a.m.

MACCLESFIELD RS.L.

Club Rooms open every Wednesday

10.00 a.m. Drop in for “Cuppa and Talk” —
Everyone Welcome.

MACCLESFIELD RECREATION
GROUNDS COMMITTEE

Meeting 2™ Wednesday in month 7.00 p.m.
Macclesfield Sports Complex.

THURSDAYS

MEN’S BREAKFAST

1%, Thursday in month 8.00 a.m. in Institute
Supper Room. Cost: $6. Good Food, Good
Company.

MACCLESFIELD NEWSLETTER PRINT
9.30 a.m. in Old Catholic Schoolroom
(1" Thursday in month).

MACCLESFIELD NEWSLETTER
Deadline for copy week before print for
Macclesfield Newsletter.

MACCLESFIELD NEWSLETTER
Meeting Thursday week before print 10.30 a.m.

MACCY MEN’S SHED — Thursdays 9.00 a.m.

FRIDAYS

MACCLESFIELD YOUNG AT HEART
CLUB

Exercise Sessions every Friday. Dance and
Movement. Davy Square 9.30 am.

MACCLESFIELD R.S.L.
Monthly Dinner 1°. Friday in month — bring
salad or sweet to share. From 6.00 p.m.

MACCLESFIELD R.S.L.
BINGO. 3™ Friday in month 7.30 p.m. for eyes
down at 8.00 p.m.

SATURDAYS

Various Sports.




CANDLELIGHT SERVICE

MACCLESFIELD RSL
SUNDAY EVENING
18th APRIL AT 6pm

Enquiries : 0407395833

n Macclesfield RSL

A UNIQUE ANZAC SERVICE
FAMILY FRIENDLY
COMMUNITY FOCUSED
EVERYONE WELCOME

%

MOUNT BARKER
DISTRICT COUNCIL




Lower Back, Knee and Hip Workshop

Facilitator: Physiotherapist Rebecca McFarlane

To be held on Wednesday, 28th April 2021 at 10.30 - 11.30am in the
Macclesfield Institute, Venables Street, Macclesfield. Cost $2.

A workshop facilitated by a physiotherapist, which aims to assist seniors

to better manage health issues associated with back,knees and hips due

to aging or injury. Exercises will be tailored for in home management or

in a group session, to maintain joints flexibility, mobility and pain managment.

Rebecca will be available after the workshop for questions relating to specific
problems you may have.

These workshops made possible by a Community Grant from the
District Council of Mt Barker.

For further information please contact:

Cathy Megson-McAllister:
Mobile: 0407710543
Email: cathbazz@macey.com.au




~ BIRTHDAYS

To everyone celebrating a birthday during the next 4 weeks, make it your special day and Enjoy!
Your birthstone for Aprilis Diamond and for May is Emerald. Your flowerfor Aprilis SweetPeaand
for May s Lily of the Valley.

April 5% JanetChampion, Rogerlrvine
8" Lachlan Barrett
9" Kym Stanitzky
11" Tahlia Eidam, Chantelle Franklin
14" Jacquiirvine-Creaser, LeniHerbert
15™ lan Franklin, Pam Hoffrichter .
16™  Steven Appleton, Fiona Crawford-Williams
18"  David McNamara, Alice Plug
19" Helen Richardson ; g
20"  Hayley Bedson
22" Adrian Pegg - n
234 Steve Bell
24" Eziekiel Cobiac
25" Jake Howard, ANZAC DAY
27" PeterYoung, Trevor Calaby
29%  Shirley Bentley

May 2" RobertBentley
4" Brenton Handke
6"  Dillon Thompson, Paul Cooper

Al

SPECIAL GREETINGS

We have only one person on our list celebratinga special milestone birthday this edition and that
person is Steve Bell. Steve reaches his big “6-0” on the 23" of April and we hope he celebrates
accordingly. :

Although all birthdays are special, we thought that this edition we might shine the spotlight on our
youngest and our most senior celebrators.

Leni Herbertis the first of our youngsters to celebrate as he will reach double figures onthe 14* of
April. Have a wonderful 10" birthday, Leni. Alice Plug will reach her 8t birthday on the 18" of
April followed on the 24™ by Eziekiel Cobiac who will turn 7. We hope all three of you celebrate
your special day being spoilt by family and friends.

Our Seniors listed this edition range in ages from 76-91 years. Starting off the month on the 5% of
April are Roger Irvine who will be 77 Sunset Strip (for those of us old enough to remember), and
Janet Champion who will be 78. Ten days later Pam Hoffrichter reaches her 79t year. Our most
senior resident this month is Helen Richardson who will celebrate her 915t (if you can believe it)
birthday on the 19" of April. Trevor Calaby will turn 82 yearsold on the 27 of April and, last but
not least, Paul Cooper is the youngest this edition as he will be 76 years youngon the 6" of May.
We wish you all the absolute best of luck and hope you create many more wonderful memories,
for you and yourloved ones, to add to those already experienced in yourlong lives.



WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

On the 6" of April 30 years ago, Jane & Robert Hennessy walked down the aisle as husband and wife
and this year will be celebrating their Pearl (Traditional) or Diamond (Modern) wedding anniversary.

Congratulations to you both.

Narelle & GregKing exchangedtheir wedding vows on the 22" of April 1989, and we wish them both
great times for the future.

Thirty-five years ago, on the 26™ of April, Manuela & Werner Eidam begantheirlife journey together.
“We wish you both awonderful day celebrating your Coral (Traditional) or Jade (Modern) Annhiversary.

Best wishes to anyone else celebrating a special event in the next month and we hope you have a very -
enjoyable day.
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Please advise us of any changes needed to our Birthday and Anniversary Book, including new

names, by leaving a note in the Newsletter Box at our Friendly Grocery Store or by email
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Special thoughts are with anyone who is
currently on the sick list at present or even
just feeling a bit gloomy for some reason
and we hope things will brighten up for
you soon.

The Autumn weather with it's warm days
and cool nights has been all that we could
hope for.

We know the country needs a really good
rain but in the meantime a sprinkle now
and then settles the dust and freshens up
the garden.

Even the pot plants enjoyed a rain bath if
you were energetic enough to scoot out
and shift them when you heard that first
rain on the roof.

Did you remember to plant sweet peas on
St Patrick's Day?

If you forgot the Little People will be cross
with you and your next crop may not be
very good.

It's an old tradition and there was a
reminder on one of the garden shows on
TV lately so you really have no excuse.

One of the brightest spots around our
town is the flower trough in front of the
Institute.

It is sometimes hidden behind parked cars
but if you toddle across to see it you will
certainly enjoy the display.

Well done to the gardener with the green
thumb.

Have you noticed that the cloud
formations have been spectacular this year
especially at sunrise and sunset.

A bonus for this household has been a
golden light on the tree trunks down the
back by the creek each evening and dinner
was put on hold while we enjoyed the
sight.

So we hope you were able to pause in

~ your busy lives to enjoy a similar sight
and maybe we will have a few more of
them before Winter closes in on us.

School holidays will commence on Friday
9th April to Monday 26t April and young
ones will be about enjoying their freedom.

So please take extra care when you are
driving and help to keep them safe.

Easter is upon us again and the four day
break means that many of you are planning
a trip away or are doing day trips so please
be careful as you can enjoy yourselves and
come back to us rested and refreshed and
ready to get back unto the daily grind.

And of course may the Easter Bunny find
you wherever you are.

Now a timely reminder that Daylight Saving
ends Easter Sunday April 4th,

Our clocks go back an hour so we get extra
time in bed to make up for the hour we lost
away back when.

Congratulations to the Macclesfield Young
at Heart fir being a finalist, and eventual
winner, in the 2020 South Australian
Regional Showcase for their outstanding
achievements in the region.

Well done to Cathy and her hard working
crew for another well deserved award.

e 2020

SOUTH AUSTRALIARN
REGIONAL SHOWCASE
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Macclesfield’s Young at
Heart Club
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Macclesfield
Young at Heart
Club

Dear Supporter, 22" March 2021

It’s Big Morning Tea time again and the Macclesfield Young at Heart Club will be holding their 14"
event, to raise funds and to continue supporting Cancer Council S.A. for the fabulous work they do
in research to find a cure for this terrible disease and for all the services they provide for people
living with cancer. We all know the effects that Cancer can have on our family and friends and
living in a small community we all seem to know someone that has been diagnosed or is going
through their journey. Over the past 13 years our small community has raised over $130,000.00 for
Cancer Council S.A.

Last year was an extremely difficult year for everyone, and functions for fundraising could not
happen. This year we want to make it bigger and better to help with the shortfall in funds that last
year caused for Cancer Council S.A.

As in previous years our Auction and Silent Auction are the main part of our fundraiser, they have both
been very successful and help contribute to the large amount of money raised. The auctions are
supported by local businesses and members of the community, which are acknowledged and promoted
throughout the morning.

We are seeking donations of goods or vouchers for both auctions and would appreciate any support.

The Big Morning Tea will be held on Wednesday 19th May 2021 in the Macclesfield Institute,
Commencing at 9.00 a.m, There will be the auctions, entertainment, raffles, competitions, door prizes
and a wonderful morning tea. All prizes and items are donated, which means that all money raised goes
towards Cancer Research.

WE ARE AGAIN ASKING FOR YOUR SUPPORT FOR THIS GREAT CAUSE:

If you require any further information, please contact me on mob. 0407 710 543 or email
cathbazz@maccy.com.au

Hoping you may be able to assist us with this very worthy fundraiser

Cathy Megson-McAllister
Co-ordinator.



Joy Steer - A Tribute = " WS

Joy was born in Gillingham, Kent in 1937, only child to Ernest Henry Thomas
Fever and Alice Mabel Fever. She enjoyed telling everybody that she shared
her birthday on the 6™ of June with the anniversary of D-Day, the turning point
of WW11. She was two years old when war began and many of her early
memories were associated with the war years. She remembers when her father
received his call up papers and hearing the sirens warning of an air raid.

She lived with her Nanny and Grandad Pop in Chatham during the war so that
her mum could continue to work. One of her happy memories was playing in
the neighbours back garden. The garden had an air raid shelter and in one
corner, piles of tyres, planks, boxes and ropes. The spill tray of an old wooden roller mangle was always
used as a piano and she and the other children played circuses, hide and seek and kick tin. She was eight
years old on VE night and recalls it was the first time she had seen the streetlights on. At the age of
thirteen she won a scholarship to Fort Pitt Technical School, a girls' school, which focused on preparing
students for commercial work and nursing. Hers was the first year that had a class that all became
teachers.

Joy enjoyed being a brownie and a guide and on her first camping trip she travelled in an open truck with
the girls sitting around the edges and the luggage in the middle. During her teen years, the most important
event of her life was 'The Friday Club', a youth group associated with the Methodist Church. They met on
Friday nights, went to church together, socials and bible studies.

She also attended monthly London Philharmonic Orchestra concerts, with some of the group members.
She attended Brighton Teachers Training College and her first teaching job was at the primary school she
had attended as a child. This is where she met her friend Joan Hancock, who persuaded her to join the
theatre group Kentish Players, where she met Philip.

Joy and Philip were engaged on her 21* birthday in 1958 and married on the 28"™ March 1959. They
honeymooned in Seefield, Austria in the mountains above Innsbruck. Philips' school friend Malcolm
married Joys' friend Joan and moved to Australia soon after. They suggested Joy and Philip also migrate
and in 1962 Joy and Philip travelled by ship to Australia. '

Joy taught 24 six year olds for an hour a day on board ship and after 4 weeks they arrived in Australia
where Philip started work as a medical laboratory technician at Latrobe Valley Community Hospital in
Yallourn, Victoria.

Joy and Philip lived in Yallourn opposite the croquet green and Joy became an avid croquet player. She
continued to play croquet until her 70's. She and Philip moved to Peter Street, Morwell, Victoria in 1964.
The next major event in Joys' life was the birth of her daughter Sarah-Jane in 1966 followed by the birth of
her daughter Mary-Louise in 1968. Sarah recalls spending a lot of time at the croquet club in Yallourn
collecting acorns and being spoilt by many adopted aunties and uncles while Joy played croquet.

Joy was an active parent at kindy and preschool and the costumes she made for her children were possibly
her first foray into sewing. Sarah does remember wearing a costume to preschool made quite ingeniously
out of crepe paper. The costume was not so ingenious when it ripped leaving her in her underwear! Joy
sewed all her children's clothes and continued to sew her own clothing throughout her life.

Joy received her registration as a teacher in Australia in 1973 and after some relief teaching at various
schools, she became a teacher at Morwell Park Primary School, even teaching her daughter May-Louise at
one stage. While teaching, Joy met Kaylene Hams and Christine McDermott, now Christine Pearce, with
whom she established long-term friendships. Christine recalls that her connection to Joy began over 40
years ago when she shared the classroom with her.

This was Christine's second teaching appointment and working with Joy who had distinct approaches to
doing things was apparently quite an eye opener at times. Christine survived and even recently Joy would
still proudly introduce her to other residents at Oakfield Lodge as her teaching colleague. After Christine
married Brian and moved to Flaxley, Joy, Philip and her two daughters visited Christine and Brian on the
farm during their annual holiday at West Beach Caravan Park. In later years Joy joined Christine, Brian
and their children for many a Christmas lunch and took a great interest in the children's lives as they were

growing up.



Jov Steer - A Tribute cont....

Joy continued her interest in guiding and ran a brownie pack in Morwell for many years, which was also
attended by her children.

One of the highlights of Joy's life was her trip with her family for 6 months in 1978 to the UK and Europe.
She introduced her children to their relatives overseas and certainly made sure Sarah-Jane and Mary-
Louise didn't get out of any of their schooling having prepared daily lessons for them both. She even
managed to find a piano in a hotel in Greece so Sarah-Jane could practice for her exams. Joy and Philip
had attended classes prior to the trip to learn to speak the German language and Joy used this to full effect
when lost in traffic. After being tooted by several cars, she got Philip to stop in the middle of the road,
holding up all the traffic while she gained directions from the people in the car behind.

In 1991 Joy and Philip moved to Macclesfield where they lived very happily establishing a rambling native
garden and becoming an integral part of the Macclesfield community. Joys' husband Philip passed away
from cancer on the 14™ of August 1992. Not long after, Sarah gave birth to Joys' first grandchild Nikki.
Joy loved being a 'gran' and while visiting from Old, Sarah remembers her being so focused on introducing
her new grandchild to everyone that she completely forgot to introduce her daughter!!

In 1995 her daughter Mary-Louise gave birth to Joys' second grandchild Christie and shortly after Sarah
gave birth to Joys' third grandchild, a grandson Taylor. Joys' final grandchild Lilly was born in 2002.

Joy loved to travel and went on many trips with Rufus Bus and Coach including a trip to the Eyre
Peninsular, the Christmas Proms, the cherry farm and the South Australian Police Band at the Hopgood
Theatre.

She travelled to Queensland every year to stay with Sarah, Doug, Nikki and Taylor. She loved attending
various theatre shows that they were involved in, especially Cats, which she said was 'far better than the
original London production'. Every year she attended a performance at the music conservatorium in
Brisbane, where Taylor played the trumpet and took the opportunity to wander around open gardens and
National Parks with Sarah who shared her passion for gardening and bushwalking.

Nikki recalls visiting Gran in South Australia where she saw her first Autumn leaves and both children
enjoyed story time sitting each side of their Gran while she read to them before their bedtime.

Joy was involved in many community groups. She enjoyed having Erin, Christine and Brian's daughter,
join her as a Brownie, when she started up and ran the Brownie Pack in Macclesfield. She belonged to the
Mount Lofty Singers for a number of years and was an active member of the Echunga Uniting Church. At
the church she particularly liked attending the Summer camps near the beach and had many close friends,
such as Bron and Kym Anderson. Bron and Kym were consistent pillars of support for Joy, Sarah and
Doug. Joy was delighted when flowers came from Kym, never Bron and likewise gifts such as Christmas
decorations for her room were always from Doug rather than Sarah. Luckily Bron and Sarah graciously
accepted this bias!!

In Macclesfield she was heavily involved in the community association, and is remembered for her
dedication to the community. She was responsible for planting the beautiful Callistemons opposite
Davenport Square in Macclesfield and for the original plantings and maintenance of the garden beds in the
main street. She liked to keep Macclesfield neat and tidy and by the number of beer glasses in her house
from the local pub she must have decided these needed collecting up as well.

Brian remembered Joy helping every year when drivers in the Adelaide Classic Car Rally stopped at
Macclesfield for lunch. She would firmly direct drivers (many of whom were international drivers) to
where they had to go for lunch and engage with them, which they found quirky, but entertaining. She told
Sarah very proudly that she had been named by the drivers as the Macclesfield terrier. I'm not quite sure
that this was a complimentary title.

On the 18™ of February 2016 Joy started a new chapter of her life, becoming one of the first residents at
Southern Cross Care, Oakfield Lodge. With the help of a wonderful group of friends, Joy who had been
unwell for quite some time transitioned into residential care where her health improved significantly with a
busy lifestyle and three meals a day (I don't think she ever missed dessert). Joy always turned up for meals
accompanied by her little sacking pot of violets and her fly swat. Other residents would often remark 'here
comes Joy, armed and dangerous'.

Bron, her husband Kym, Christine and Brian have continued to play an active role in Joys life and Sarah
will always be grateful for the amazing support provided to both her and her mother particularly as she

lives an far awav in Onmeensland



Joy Steer - A Tribute cont....

Joy also had wonderful support from the team at Oakfield Lodge, especially the lifestyle co-ordinators
Monique, Cassie and especially Kerry, who managed Joy brilliantly. Joy enjoyed Oakfield Lodge bus trips
to familiar sites in the Adelaide Hills and further afield such as Adelaide Port River dolphins cruise. Sarah
accompanied her mum on this day, and we have some great photos of Joy and Sarah poking their tongues
out at the person taking their photos.

Joy attended the gym, opened the curtains in the loungeroom near her room every day and was according
to her, solely responsible for most of the plantings in the gardens at Oakfield Lodge. She continued to
garden and water the plants most days, feeding the chickens scraps. She named her favourite chicken
'Grizzleguts', talked to the guineapigs and appreciated it when people visited with their dogs.

She loved it when the children visited from the nearby school and was quite a popular resident. Joy
provided a teacher with her favourite book "Plop the owl who was afraid of the dark’ and was then given a
book filled with pictures of 'Plop' drawn by the children. One of the students wrote to Joy saying that she
absolutely loved her amazing stories and her awesome dance moves! She wrote that the highlight of every
second Tuesday was visiting Joy and that she was grateful for having met her.

Joy continued to live life to the full. Her final task on the day before she passed away was to assist
Oakfield Lodge staff to categorise the DVD library next to the fireplace in the library. By all accounts she
did a,great job. In the words of a good friend 'there are numerous 'Joy' stories out there from anyone who
encountered her. Mum was a character, but underneath that brusque manner, she was a caring and
generous soul'.

© Sarah Pearson

Your Local Real Estate Agent

Raine & Horne Meadouws

Gary Dawe - Principal/Sales

Peta Liewellyn - Business Development Mgr
Sharon Shaw - Property Management

Fiona Hart - Administration

Mike Baraiolo - Sales

Proud supporters of Macclesfield Sporting Clubs & Comwmunity Groups

- 3/79 Mawson Road, Meadows
‘ %‘?‘% F‘{“'}'Sg" [ ' Phone: 08 8388 3188
4 Facebook rh.com.au/meadows




PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

LIVESTOCK AND PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

across the Adelaide Hills & Fleurieu Peninsula

The team at Hills & Rural Property Management are here for you,
whether it's a hobby-holding or large-scale business.

Farm Sitting - Fencing Repairs - Firewood and Fire Prevention
Haymaking - Irrigation Maintenance & Repairs - Livestock Menagement
Livestock Nursing & Vaccinations - Pasture Renovation & Management
Stump Removal - Water Point Maintenance

STRONG & BOLD PUBLISHING
www.strongandbold.com

Support your local on-line e-bookshop based right here in Maccy.

Home of Writers’ Block - a place to read and write together.

Providing entertaining, informative and inspiring writing by Australian authors.
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455 455 34.0 34.0 35.5 35.5
70.0 114.5 34.0 68.0 32.8 68.3
9.0 123.5 38.0 106.0 15.7 84.0
79.0 202.5 35.3 119.3
73.0 275.5 90.3 209.6
111.5 387.5 90.9 300.5
49.5 436.5 114.2 414.7
133.0 569.5 131.6 546.3
86.5 656.0 94.3 640.6
October 101.0 757.0 65.6 706.2
November 18.5 775.5 35.1 741.3
December 36.0 811.5 52.4 793.7




Winter Music Festival Announced after Summer Festival Success.
Atfter the huge success of our inaugural 2021 SUMMER MUSIC FESTIVAL with 17 concerts in 23 days
and many sold out performances, the Adelaide Hills Chamber Players are pleased to release details of
the WINTER MuUsIC FESTIVAL for regional communities of South Australia.
Replicating the Summer pattern, four contrasting programs will be unveiled in the Central Adelaide
Hills [Mount Barker/UKARIA] and repeated in the Southern Vales [McLaren
Vale], Alexandrina [Goolwa], Barossa [Tanunda], Gawler and Murray Bridge.

Chamber Choir, Soloists and Orchestra with Conductor, Jonathan Bligh [extreme RHS]

The centre-piece will be a program of Tchaikovsky and Bartok by our String Orchestra, directed from the
Leader's Desk by renowned Australian violin virtuoso, William Hennessy AM, well known to South
Australian audiences from his founding/leading role with the Australian String Quartet. The Winter
Festival will also feature our Chamber Choir, supported by The Festival Statemen and conducted
by Jonathan Bligh as well as a solo recital by Josh van Konkelenberg and Fiona McArdle and a Trio
Recital for Flute, Viola and Harp led by Linda Pirie.

The 2021 Winter Festival will run from Wednesday 16 June to Sunday 11 July with 15 concerts
presented in six regional venues.

Music lovers can take advantage of Early Bird bookings until 20 April with generous discounts off
standard Adult and Concession prices.

BOOKINGS: www.adelaidehillschamberplayers.com
TICKETS:  $39 - $65 [students and patrons under 30 years $20]
INQUIRIES: Brian Chatterion OAM [0409 695 952]

OR email: brian@brianchattertonspecialtymusic.com.au

MACCLESFIELD HKISTORY
welcome

Do you want to know more about our town and the people who lived here?
Come in and browse our amazing collection of historical photos, artifacts and documents

The Institute will be OPEN on the 2™ Wednesday of each month
NEXT OPEN
Wed 14™ April, 2021
2-4 pm
Everyone Welcome

further info contact: Lesley 0434 645 878 or Betty 8388 9203
or visit the history website: macclesfieldhistory.com.au




Meeting 15/3/21

What has your community association been up to and what are they planning for you?

We opened the meeting by welcoming a new member to our committee, Lynn Boyd. We hope Lynn enjoys her time
on the MCA and we look forward to working together as a team as we strive to make Maccy a better place to live in.

Cathy Megson came along to share with us the award Young at Heart were recently presented with, the “Meaningful
Connections™ award. Congratulations Young at Heart on receiving this award. It is well deserved. We have promised
Cathy that we will find a suitable spot in the Institute to display the award so that all of Maccy can enjoy the
accolades that YAH so richly deserve.

John Wyatt and David Mahar, representing the Consortium developing the Hotel and businesses on the eastern side
of Venables Street, joined the meeting to discuss their plans. What exciting plans they are! We will work closely with
them and Council as the planned upgrade to Venables Street continues to move ahead and push strongly for all work
to have the best interests of Maccy at heart. We will keep you informed as to how things are progressing. Exciting
times ahead!! ’

Behind the scenes work for the Healthy Towns Challenge upgrade to Davenport Square has been moving along.
Shane has been in touch with local contractors re the laying of the walking trail and Penny has enlisted the help of
the Primary School and Bush Care re the propagating and planting of local shrubs in the planned gardens. Penny is
actively sourcing new grants in order to have several exercise stations installed along the walking trail. We recently
heard from the Battunga Lions and they are keen to support the project as well. It's wonderful to see a community
pull together for the betterment of the town!

Graeme has spoken to Steve Gardner and he assures us that the furniture to be installed under the new shelter at
Davenport Square will be installed in the not too distant future.

The MCA have written to Council asking them to undertake Action 18 from the Macclesfield Township Plan, ‘fo assist
the community to develop and promote a community lead emergency and bushfire action plan’ in light of the
confusion expressed by residents after the recent Cherry Gardens fire. We eagerly await their response.

Fly screens have been placed over the kitchen windows at the Institute and this, along with the purchase of a bug
zapper, should keep those pests at bay while enjoying food in the Supper Room.

A local contractor has been engaged to fix up the gravel driveway alongside the Institute with the view of the Monthly
Market better utilising this space on market days. It will also be a welcome improvement to this muddy area after
rains!

A big thank you to the people who turned up on the MCA organised ‘Clean Up Australia Day’. 6 bags of rubbish were
collected from around the town and 2 large tractor tyres were removed from alongside the river at Crystal Lake.
Thank you Council for providing us with a free pass to dispose of this waste at the dump. All of the rubbish was
carefully sorted before dumping.

Congratulations Biochar on running a successful information session at the recent Hills Environment Summit held in
Norton Summit and for running courses on the production of biochar for interested community members at Duck Flat
in Mt Barker.

Congratulations to Oliver, Maddie, Emily and Michael on your recent election as school leaders at the Primary
School. If there is anything the MCA can help you with, don't be afraid to ask.



MACCLESFIELD’S
BIGGEST MORNING TEA

FUND RAISER FOR CANCER RESEARCH

HOSTED BY THE
MACCLESFIELD YOUNG AT HEART CLUB

WEDNESDAY 19™ MAY 2021
IN THE MACCLESFIELD INSTITUTE
9.00 A.M. - 12.30 P.M.

PLEASE JOIN US FOR A MORNING OF FUN AND ENTERTAINMENT
AND HELP US TO RAISE FUND FOR THIS GREAT CAUSE. THERE WILL BE
RAFFLES, COMPETITIONS AND OF COURSE THE AUCTION

PLEASE BRING A PLATE OF MORNING TEA TO SHARE




P.0. BOX 357

Macclesfield

SA, 5153
Email: maccommunityassc@yahoo.com.au

Dear Community

Re: Periodical Elector Representation Review, Mount Barker District Council

Does it matter if Maccy and other small towns are not represented on Council? The
MCA thinks so!

Mount Barker District Council is changing its Ward structure this year. Some of the Options
being considered are likely to result in NO Councillors being elected from small towns
like Macclesfield, Meadows, Prospect Hill and Echunga.

The Macclesfield Community Association believes this would have a negative impact on our
town. We want Councillors who live locally and understand our community. MCA wants a
Ward structure that ensures small communities can have a voice on Council.

MCA has reviewed all 7 Options under consideration and can only support 2 of them. In our
assessment, only Options 3 and 4 will provide a fair level of representation for Macclesfield

and neighbouring small towns.

Due to population growth in the District, the way voters are represented MUST change at
the next Council election (end of 2022).

It's important that residents and organisations speak up now for their interests.

To see MCA’s summary table of the Options, go here:
d80000 6033562dd2254h9aaf32b5594502facc.pdf (filesusr.com)

To read more about the Review, see the proposed Ward boundaries and provide your own
feedback to Council go here: https://voursay.mountbarker.sa.gov.au/periodic-elector-
representation-review

The description and maps of the 7 Options for Wards are on pages 22 - 38 of the ‘Periodical
Elector Representation Options Paper’.

Your feedback will have the greatest impact if you put it in your own words.
Feedback must be provided to Council by 5.00pm 31 March 2021.
Yours Sincerely

Graeme Milne
Chairperson



Macclesfield Community Association position

Periodical Elector Representation Options Paper, Mount Barker District Council

March 2021

Brief Summary of all 7 Option and the likely consequences for Macclesfield is in table below.

For more information go to:

httos://voursay.mountbarker.sa.gov.au/periodic-elector-representation-review

Option | Description MCA position and reason
1 4 Wards and 10 Councillors. Not supported
Our Ward would include Meadows If that one Councillor is away, or is ineffective, we
and Prospect Hill {(but not Echunga) have weak representation. Echunga also located in
and only have 1 Councillor. a Ward with the Mount Barker township.
2 3 Wards and 10 Councillors. Not supported
Our Ward would include Hahndorf, It’s a large geography for 2 Councillors, and likely
Meadows and Prospect Hill (but not one would be elected from Hahndorf. The other
Echunga) and have 2 councillors would have ta cover all the other towns. Echunga
also located in a Ward with the Mount Barker
township.
3 3 Wards and 10 Councillors. SUPPORTED
Our Ward would include Hahndorf, This is a good level of representation for the
Meadows, Prospect Hill and Echunga. | geography of our Ward.
‘We would have 3 Councillors. {(Although we note there is a NW part of Mount
Barker township West of Adelaide road and North
of Flaxley Rd that does not seem to belong in this
Ward).
4 3 Wards and 9 Councillors. SUPPORTED
Our Ward would include This is a good level of representation for the
Littlehampton, Hahndorf, Echunga, geography of our Ward.
Meadows and Prospect Hill and have 3 | The structure of the ward (East, West and Central)
Councillors. Mount Barker townshipis | is logical
in a Ward by itself.
5 3 Wards and 9 Councillors. Not supported
Our Ward would include half of Mount | Locating half of Mount Barker in what is otherwise
Barker township (West of Adelaide rd | a Ward of small towns and rural areas does not
and Wellington rd), Echunga, make sense. Possible outcome is 2 or 3 Councillors
Meadows and Prospect Hill and have 3 | live in Mount Barker and have little interest in the
Councillors. rest of the ward.
6 3 Wards and 8 Councillors Not supported
Our Ward would include Hahndorf, It's a large geography for 2 Counciliors, and likely
Meadows, Prospect Hill and Echunga. | one would be elected from Hahndorf. The other
We would have 2 Councillors. Very would have to cover all the other towns.
similar to Option 2 but includes
Echunga.
7 No Wards Not supported
Highly likely that most Councillors wilf be residents
of larger towns like Mount Barker Nairne,
Littlehampton and Hahndorf. Likely no Councillors
from Macclesfield or other small towns.




50 Venable Street Maclfiel
OPEN 7 DAYS
Phone: 8388 9032

Come and meet the team at Goding’s Farm Supplies
for the following services:

Dog & Cat Food : Fodder : Chicken, Horse & Stock Feed
Insecticides & Herbicides : Pest Control : Hardware =
Fencing Equipment : Power Equipment : Car Batteries
QOils : Automotive Products : Mower Accessories
Chainsaw Sharpening : Bar Oil : 2 Stroke Oil

Diesel Petrol LPG refills

Mechanical Repairs and Servicing
Tyres & Puncture Repairs
A brand new workshop

Trading Hours
Mon — Fri: 7.30am — 5.30pm
Saturday: 9.00am — 2.00pm

If we don’t have what you need we will get
it in for you.



Glimpsesofthe Past

Macclesfield’s Crystal Lake Camupsite

This follows an article in the October 2020 Newsletter about Macclesfield’s historic Crystal Lake
Swimming Pool. Both the swimming pool and the campsite were located on sections of Lord Robinson
Park. The campsite was about 10 acres of land surrounding the pool and it was leased by the Youth
Clubs Association in 1960 (The Assoc. was later called the South Australian Community Recreation
Association or SACRA).

In 1960 the District Council of Meadows and the Youth Clubs Association signed an agreement that
allowed the Club to lease the pool area for 21 years at 5 shillings a year providing they kept all buildings
and all other improvements in good repair and condition at their own expense. The agreementalso
granted public access to the Lord Robinson Swimming Pool for swimming, other aquatic sports or
recreation.

During the following years Youth Clubs added further buildings to the site including dormitories, a
canteen and shower block, numerous sheds and a house. In 1975 a government grant was provided to
enable Youth Clubs to develop a barbeque area, cement paths and to paint the exterior of the
dormitories.

On the 14" August 1980, not long before the lease was due to expire, Meadows Council had the land
‘dedicated for parkland purposes’ defined as “for use, benefit or recreation of the inhabitants of that
town’.

Changes to the local government area in 1983 saw a portion of the District Council of Meadows assigned
to the District Council of Mt Barker (DCMB) including the township of Macclesfield, surrounding
parklands and Crystal Lake Camp.

Sadly, in November 1990 an eleven-year-old boy from Salisbury East Primary School drowned in muddy
water at Crystal Lake. His absence was noticed at dinner time. There was a Coroners enquiry into the
incident reported inthe Advertiser (Advertisered2, 13/4/91 p10).

The DCMB managed the camp from 1983 until 1993 when they sold the assets; buildings etc. and leased
the land to Phil and Chris Coleman. In 1997 Robert Carter purchased the assets and signed a ten-year
lease on the campsite where he ran a camp for school and special interest groups. When the lease
expired in 2007, he was given a ‘holding lease’ over the site which provided a month-by-month lease
plan while the Council sought legal advice and examined the ramifications of his application for a new
lease. In reviewing the existing lease arrangements, they noticed anomalies with respect to the lease,
the boundary of the leased area and the status and ownership of the buildings.

To address and clarify these anomalies the Council set up a community engagement process. During a
Community Forum held by the Council in February 2008 a major concern raised by the community was
their limited access to the park and the river due to the area being fenced. Because the land had been
dedicated for ‘parkland purposes’ in 1980 it was deemed to be unlawful to exclude the public and
therefore granting a new lease would be contradictory to the dedication.

However, the Council resolved to seek re-dedication of the land so that a commercial lease of Crystal
Lake Camp could legally take place. In August 2009 Council applied to the Dept of Environment and
Heritage, to re-dedicate an area of the park for commercial lease. This area was considered to be the
most attractive part of Crystal Lake and an ideal site for a camp.



In July 2009 the Lessee had written to Council to say that he found the short-term lease financially
untenable as he couldn’t guarantee any future campsite bookings beyond 30 days. He sought to be
compensated for significant losses to his business and asked Council to purchase the buildings to clear
the way for a future lessee. (CarterR 2009, Draft Crystal Lake Camp proposal)

Despite the Council offering several options to the short-term lease and a follow up letter, emailsand
phone calls, no response was received from the Lessee. It was then recommended that the Council

terminate the currentlease arrangement and give the Lessee four months’ notice to vacate the site.
(Council Agenda 2 August 2010)

With still no response, Council called for tenders for the ‘Disposal of Surplus buildings and Assets’ on the
site. To protect against legal action Council sought court approval to gain ‘vacant possession’.

Robert Carter who had been absent from the Crystal Lake site returned and sought legal advice and
representation regarding his position. The legal issues between the Council and the Lessee were
resolved with a payment of an undisclosed amount in a confidential agreement. Council was now in
‘vacant possession’ of the Crystal Lake site.

By August 2012 most of the camp infrastructure had been removed and neglected buildings on the site
had deteriorated. The community recognised the need to develop an agreed plan for the development
of Crystal Lake. At a public meeting organised by the MCA on 1%t November 2012, D Welsh from
Battunga Country Tourism proposed a multipurpose ‘Regional Artand Cultural Centre including a
sculpture park’ for Crystal Lake. This broad vision was unanimously agreed. To be continued.

sia ‘,. .

Much of this
information comes
from ‘The Politics of
a People’s Park,
History of Crystal
Lake Park
Macclesfield’ by
Dave Welsh 2013
(copies are available
from local libraries
at Stirling and Mt
Barker and from the
State & National
Libraries).

Site photos 2008 courtesy Anne Welsh.

Dave Welsh has granted The History Group permission to publish this article.
See more of Anne’s photos at www.macclesfieldhistory.com.au
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GOOD NE W S to our community! You can NOW get a 2021 flu vaccination at
Meadows Community Pharmacy. *FREE for Health Partners members! No
prescriptions needed. '

WALK IN available during our FLU CLINIC sessions:
Monday to Friday 10am-5pm,
Sat 9am-1pm

Flu Vaccine FAQs

Flu vaccination & the Coronilvirus (COVID-19)

Government advice is that the general public should réceive their influenza shot as soon as possible. (Except if
you are in Group 1A or 1B for COVID vaccination, in which case have your COVID vaccination first).

This is so there will be no interactions with any COVID-19 vaccinations and you will be protected from the
Flu early in the season!

https://www.health. Eov.au/resources/nublications/ataoi-advice-on—seasonal-inﬂuenza—vaccines—in—202 1?
fbclid=IwAROhe7wGVU8upkr! YVEUAL-9hb-hS5YAOBLY7EdWvVF sQRcZg0a0lrOeRans

The Influenza (flu) vaccination is the most effective way for preventing and stopping the
influenza virus from spreading. It is not 100% effective, but it can...

keep you from getting sick with the flu

for some, reduce the severity and complications of the flu if contracted

be a good prevention for people with chronic health conditions

reduce flu associated hospitalisations for all ages

help protect women during and after pregnancy

help protect those more vulnerable around you i.e. babies, older people and people with chronic health
conditions.

Is the flu vaccine safe?

Each year the Influenza Vaccine Committee approves the use and composition of flu vaccines in Australia, as
they vary from year to year. Flu vaccines in Australia do not contain any live viruses and stringent safety
testing is conducted to ensure the new vaccine is safe for use. Your pharmacists at Meadows Community
Pharmacy will also check your suitability for a flu vaccination prior to vaccinating you.

Why do I need to get a flu shot every year?

As the strains of viruses responsible for seasonal influenza change each year, the vaccine composition is
modified, and therefore must be given annually to offer the best protection against the flu strains that are
circulating at the time.

How long does the vaccination last?

In Australia, peak flu season is in the winter months, and the flu shot will normally provide you with immunity
during this time. The Australian Government’s Immunisation Handbook states that, “optimal protection is
within the first 3—4 months after vaccination. Deferring vaccination to the beginning of winter may result in
greater immunity later in the season, but may also result in missed opportunities for vaccination and lack of
protection if the influenza season starts early”’.




I’ve heard getting the flu shot makes you sick — will it give me the flu?

This is a common misconception. There is no live virus in the vaccines used in Australia. In rare cases, if
someone is exposed to the flu virus just before having their vaccination, it may still develop as the vaccine
takes about two weeks to develop full immunity. Otherwise, if you get a runny nose, or a sore throat following
your jab, you might have just had some bad luck and caught a cold, not the flu.

What is the National Immunisation Program?

The National Immunisation Program (NIP) is an Australian Government initiative that offers free vaccinations
under Medicare at different stages of life, or to certain members of the community, such as pregnant women,
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people, and those with specific health conditions. To meet the anticipated
demand for seasonal influenza vaccines in 2021, the Australian Government will be securing the largest supply
of seasonal influenza vaccines ever through the NIP.

When should I get the flu shot?

The best time to vaccinate is in autumn, but the flu vaccine can be given at any time during the flu season
while the vaccine is available. It is effective from 2 weeks post vaccination for approximately 4 months.

Who gives the vaccination?

Our specially trained pharmacists (Alyssa & Rachel) are able to administer flu vaccinations. In South
Australia, pharmacists are now able to vaccinate people over the age of 10.

How long does it take?

The injection itself will be done before you know it, but it is recommended you stick around for about 15
minutes afterwards, so you can be monitored by pharmacy staff in the unlikely event of a reaction.

Are there any side effects or precautions?

Most people will just experience some soreness around the injection site, but some will also experience a mild
fever, tiredness or body aches®. -
For any mild side effects that are experienced, they can often be reduced by:

» drinking extra fluids, resting, taking paracetamol as per the instructions on the packet/bottle & not
overdressing if you are already hot.

Depending on the severity, people with an egg allergy, including a history of anaphylaxis, can be safely
vaccinated with the influenza vaccine. We recommend that you chat to your pharmacist to discuss your
allergy.

If you are over 635s,

The Australian government funds the cost of vaccinations for people at high risk of influenza and its
complications via the NIP. If you are over 65, you’re eligible to have a free flu vaccination under the NIP at
your local GP clinic.

The flu vaccine provided for people over 65 years of age is different to the vaccination provided to the rest of
the population and is only administered in a GP clinic. This vaccine is adjuvanted, which means it is designed
to boost the immune response and provide better protection for this age group. Supply of this vaccine will be
available in April.

People over 65 can have the pharmacy based Quadrivalent vaccine, however it is highly recommended that
they see their doctor to be assessed for any other medical conditions prior to receiving the adjuvanted vaccine.



COOIUNG

' CHERRY RIPE SLICE
INGREDIENTS:
250gms coconut 1 packet of glacé cherries
% tin of condensed milk 125gms copha
250gms crushed malt biscuits Icing or melted chocolate
METHOD:

Mix these ingredients together: 250gms coconut, 1 packet of glacé cherries (chopped)
and ¥ tin of condensed milk.

Then add 125gms melted copha (not hot) and 250gms crushed malt biscuits.

Mix well together.

Press into a flat dish.

Ice with chocolate icing or melted chocolate.

Keep in frxdge
COOK’S CORNER

NANA’S PUMPKIN PIE
INGREDIENTS:
1% cups cold steamed pumpkin 2 tablespoons melted butter, in milk
1% cups scalded milk, hot Y tspn salt
1 cup sugar Y2 tspn ginger
V4 tspn grated nutmeg ' 3 egg whites, stiffly beaten
1 tspn cinnamon
3 egg yolks, slightly beaten Unbaked pastry shell
METHOD:

Combine the first 9 ingredients, mix thoroughly, then add stiffly beaten egg whites last,
to give a chiffon-like texture.
Place in unbaked pastry shell and bake in a hot oven for 10 minutes.
Reduce heat to moderate and bake a further 20-30 minutes until firmly set.
Serve cold, with cream if liked.

LEMON SLICE
INGREDIENTS
125 gms butter Y2 tin condensed milk (sweetened)
1 cup coconut 250 gms Marie biscuits, crushed .~ -
grated rind of 1 lemon
METHOD

Blend butter and condensed milk well.
Mix crushed biscuits, coconut and lemon rind in bowl, pour over mlxture and mix
well. Press into baking paper lined lamington tray.

When set ice with lemon icing, sprinkle with coconut, cut into squares

Lemon essence maybe used if you haven't a lemon.

Reprinted with permission




Macclesfield Netball Courts - Kingrose Steet, MACCLESFIELD
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MACCLESFIELD R
CRICKET B
CLUB good ‘=

2020/21 SPORTS

We did it - back to back premiers in the A2's. Congratulations to the players who put on a great
display of cricket from the first ball to the winning 6 hit by captain courageous Dave - both teams
were a credit to their clubs for the sportsmanship shown throughout the match.

Thank you to all the volunteers who manned the bar and canteen for the many supporters, from both
teams, to enjoy.

On Saturday 27™ March we held our presentation with many players, supporters and life members in
attendance - it was great to see Bill and Maxine Taylor finally be able to attend a function as they
now live on the Yorke Peninsular - Bill also won the last Money Draw and donated half the money
back to the club for the juniors.

~ Thank you all our sponsors and supporters and we hope to see you all back in season 2021/22.

_ The recipients of said awards were:
A2's Batting Kieren O'Connell 455 runs B's  Batting Johno Hart 208 runs

Bowling Lachlan Barrett 25 wickets Bowling Johno Hart 20 wickets
Fielding Josh Lewis-Burns 10 votes Jake Bentley 20 wickets
Captains Luke Jones Fielding Jake Bentley 8 votes

Lee Jacobs 8 votes
Captains Josh Edson

C's Batting Justin Llewellyn 250 runs ' S/fers
- Bowling Richard Chapman 13 wickets Lachlan Barrett 5/10 (8 overs)
Fielding Justin Llewellyn 5 votes Jake Bentley 6/9 (4 overs)
Scott Cooper 5 votes Harry Heading 5/18 (7 overs)
Captains Eric Lions

Cruz Chapman

Club Person Jefferson "Thommo' Auricht-Doyle

Player of the Finals Kieren O'Connell

Trevor Calaby 'Club Player of the Year' Lachlan Barrett

- RESULTS

Mar. 6" A2 Macclesfield 7/193 defeated Lobethal 10/81
BATTING BOWLING
Kieran O'Connell 62
Lachlan Barrett 45 1 catch 4/6 (8 overs)
Rohan Voogt 11no 3/26 (8 overs)
Tom Malzard 18 2/22 (7 overs)

B Macclesfield 10/141 defeated by Echunga 7/244
Lee Jacobs 64no
Chad Horsnell 31 1 catch
Arif Malik 3/56 (7 overs)
€  Macclesfield 10/57 defeated by Lobethal 10/114

Patrick Coen 20 1 catch
Gilbert Lowe 13
Daniel Cooper 4/13 (5 overs)

Scott Cooper 1 catch 2/21 (4 overs)



Mar. 13" A2  Macclesfield 6/165 defeated Ashbourne 10/120
— Kieren O'Connell 40
Semi Final Lachlan Barrett 31 2/10 (6 overs)
Dave Schulze 28 1 catch
Luke Jones 3/30 (6 overs)
Brad Noske 2/7 (3.3 overs)
Rohan Voogt 2/12 (2 overs)
Mar. 20" A2 Macclesfield 3/185 defeated Nairne 7/179
BATTING BOWLING
Grand Final Kieran O'Connell 69
Dave Schulze 44no
Lachlan Barrett 28no 1 catch 1/13 (8 overs)
Connor Moore 2/22 (8 overs)
Rohan Voogt 1/19 (2 overs)
Tom Malzard 1/32 (8 overs)
Luke Jones 1 catch 1/50 (8 overs)
A Good Sports Club

Healthy Clubs. Strong Communmities

-r\'.-
MEADOWS

COUNTRY MEATS

Raine&Horne
Meadows

P&T CLEANING

The

COOPERg
¢ MYLOR S

0883885304 coopersacoopersrural.com.au

Macclesfield |
Hotel

v zobel
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THE WAY OF THE CROSS |
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MACCLESFIELD
aGoOOD FRIDAY
2ND AFRIL 2021

11.00 am DAVENPORT SQUARE

COMMUNITY SERVICE-ALL WELCOME
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ST. JAMES THE LESS” CATHOLIC CHURCH

Welcome to any naw gfatishionexs

Mt. Barker/Strathalbyn Parish
The Church of St. James the Less, Luck St., Macclesfield,
Our Lady of Mercy, Mann St., Mt. Barker;
The Church of the Good Shepherd, Chapel St., Strathalbyn

o S

Parish Priest: Rev. Fr. Richard Morris P.P Fr. Richard’s Email address: morrisri@bigpond.com

Fr. lan Wilson Assistant. Presbytery & Postal Address: 7 Mann St, Mt. Barker. S.A. 5251
Parish Secretary: Michelle Muller (Wed/Fri) Telephone: (08) 8391 1053 Fax: (08) 8391 0031.
E-Mail: mbstparish@adam.com.au Parish Website: www.barkerstrathcatholic.com

Ministry Coordinator; Strathalbyn: Sue Eckert Telephone: (08) 8537 3053

Ordinary Mass Times - Macclesfield
Friday 7.00 p.m. at Macclesfield. - Not Good Friday. 2\P. APRIL 2021.

Weekday Feast/Liturgy of the Word
Monday - 11.00 a.m. Rosary Garden
Tuesday - 9.30 a.m. Mt. Barker
- Wednesday -12 noon. Mt. Barker
Thursday - 9.30 a.m. Mt. Barker.
.., Friday - 9.30 a.m. Mt. Barker.

| @ Saturday - 9.30 a.m. Strathalbyn

" 11.30 a.m. Rosary Garden

Weekend Mass Times

Mt. Barker Vigil Mass, Saturday - 6.00 p.m.
Sunday - 9.00 a.m.

Strathalbyn Sunday - 10.45 a.m.

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament follows Mass on Thursday & Saturday mornings for half an hour.
Reconciilation will be available during and after Exposition, or by appointment.

FEASTER MASSES: Holy Thursday 1%. April: 7.30 p.m. Church of the Good Shepherd. Good
Friday 2" April:- Stations of the Cross 10.50 a.m. Church of the Good Shepherd;
Commemoration of the Passion 3 p.m. Our Lady of Mercy Church. Easter Vigil: Saturday

3 April 7.30 p.m. Our Lady of Mercy Church. Easter Sunday 4". April 7.30 a.m. and 9.00 a.m.
Our Lady of Mercy Church; 10.45 a.m. Church of the Good Shepherd.

HOLY WEEK AND EASTER: 1t will be necessary this year to book a place at the Holy Week
and Easter Parish celebrations. As we did at Christmas we can easily make our bookings from the
Parish Website. Booking for Mass will allow as many as possible to come without fear of being turned
away. Don’t forget that daylight savings ends on Easter Sunday morning, so the 7.30 a.m. Mass
won'’t seemn so early after all. Please see dates and times above.

Holy Places Appeal: The Holy Places Appeal promotes the missionary work of the Church in the
Holy Land by providing welfare assistance to local Christians in the area such as health, education,
employment and housing. Parishes, schools, orphanages and medical centres throughout the Holy
Land rely on assistance from this collection. Donations are also used to maintain over 70 churches and
shrines associated with the life of Jesus. Last year was an exceptionally difficult time for the Church and
people of the Holy Land with very little income dure to the lack of pilgrims and the closure of churches
around the world. Consequently, this year's Good Friday collection is extremely important. Please
remember the Christians of the Holy Land on Good Friday and keep them in your prayers. Thank you.

Project Compassion: For over half a century, generations of Australians have participated in Project
Compassion. The initiative has raised more than $500 million since it began on 1965 — making it one
of the nation’s longest running charity campaigns. Project Compassion has helped with access to
education, health services, agricultural training and through programmes that reduce maternal and
infant mortality. During the COVID-19 pandemic, local partnerships have helped Caritas Australia to
respond quickly to minimise the spread of the coronavirus. We thank generations of our supporters
nationwide for their ongoing generosity, which allows us to move forward [CIHRIST IS RISEN

with lifesaving strategies to tackle new challenges.




BUSINESS DIRECTORY

‘er»:icing Adelaide Hills and Surrounding Areas

Darren Oliver

Oliver Glass Solutions Pty Ltd T/A

Strathalbyn Glass & Glazing

‘Generat Glazing
*Replacement Glass
‘Shower Screens

“Mirrors
0429 902 915 *Sploshbacks
"Windows/Doors
PO Box 706 ‘Pool Fences
Macclesfield SA 5153 ‘Replacement Combustion Fire Glass
*Dog/ Cat Doors
strathalbynglass@gmail.coin .
ABN: 85 229 460 376 i [ . Free Quotes

Looking for an electrician in the Adelaide Hills?

ASHLEYWHITE

% s
.

For a friendly and professional local service

0422 767 665.. ...

Call Michael on

0466 039 196

Jirxd uson Fecebook:

= ;‘Hﬂ‘ealth Services

FREE Weekly/Monthly Medication Packing

Yearly Medicines Review

Home Medicines Review

Leave Certificates

Flu Vaccinations (BOOK NOW)

Sleep Apnoea Service (Home Based Sleep Study Available)
Major interest in nutritional &/natural! medicines
Equipment Hire

Asthma inhaler Technique Checks

FREE Hearing Checks

FREE Health Checks (Blood Pressure/Diabetes)

The National Diabetes Service Scheme Access Point
Medadvisor (SMS Reminder)

Scripts on Flle Service

Return of unwanted Medicine Service
Isowhey Weight Loss Program

L R e L e S S S SR S

Sending healthy vibes your way,
Rachel & Cia Cen LiM (or :Cha-Chi” on “Happy Days”)

7 f faéggxok]

At ‘Meadows Community Pharmacy’ for updates




BUSINESS DIRECTORY

TANIA SLACK FIPA TREE CONTRACTOR
PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT & REGISTERED TAX AGENT Specializing in

Preparation of BAS, IAS, \ .
Individual and Partnership tax returns ABN, GST Bushfire Prevention

and tax advice for new and established businesses Hazard Reduction
Bookkeeping support & assistance with accounting software Storm Damage

Consultation by appointment only
08 8388 9006 0408 364 475 Tree Removal

taniadtax@adam.com.au Mulching & Stump Grinding
€72 Ip A ISTIUTE OF FLBLIC Phone Steve 0418 852 501
&/ M ACCOUNTANTS ALL TREE SERVICES S.A.

CASH PAID FOR

= 10° Bottles = Copper
=« 10° Cans = Brass
= 10° P.ET. Containers s lead

= 10°¢ Flavoured Milk Cartons ® Car & Truck Batteries

= 10° Juice Cartons s Aluminium

@ All 10¢ E.P.A. Approved Containers <= mor: 0412 043071
Contact: PHILIP MILNE

35 LUTTERWORTH STREET

Mt Barker Boitle & Can MACCLESFIELD.

39 Secker Road Mt Barker Lic. No. R18724
Ph. 8391 2700
QPEN: November to Aprit May to Oclober
Mon-Fri: 8.300m - 4.30pm Mon-Fri: 8.30am - 3.30mm
Sat: 8.00mm - 12.150m Sat: 8.00am ~ 12.15m
CLOSED: Sunday & Public Holidays
Easter ALL Weekend
Xmas to New Year
WE FIX STUFF Nk
. .« 1. lesfi 153
Problem solving specialists Luck Street Macclesfield 5

AFoundations & Suspended floors

Welding _ i AHeadwalls A Paths & drives
ACulverts A Formwork walls
: . A Manholes A Spray-crete
Most things, but not a broken heart AKerbing & Plastering
. ASlab floors A Bridges

‘ODD’ Jobs. Electromechanical APits A Tilt up

L. . . A Stonework
NO Painting, NO Fencing, NO Dog walking. Ph: 8388 9159

Mob: 0414 388 915
Large or small work welcomed

0418 840 773 all work guaranteed




Just For Your Information

MACCLESFIELD POST OFFICE: Trading hours 8.00am - 5.00pm week days. Banking Agency - All Banks -
(except ANZ) Telephone 8388 9214

GOVERNMENT The District Council of Mount 8391 7200 Mayor: Ann Fefguson Mob. 0414 711 377
Barker Ah emergency: Business: 08 8391 7264
www.mountbarker.sa.gov.au 9eNCY Emai: aferguson@mountbarker.sa.gov.au
Email 8391 7200

maii: .
council@mountbarker.sa.gov.au P.O. Box 54, South Ward:

Mount Barker. CrTess Minett  Mob. 0474 038 823
Customer Service, 1st Floor 5251 Email: tminett@mountbarker.sa.gov.au

?Hﬁgttﬁgrfénﬁgj’(‘gr‘tcsei’g:; Cr Greg Morrison Mob. 0414 296 159
Email: gmorrison@mountbarker.sa.gov.au

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------

REPRESENTATIVES: : State Member for Heyson Josh Teague MP 8339 5077 Office
Fede_(al Member for Mayo Rebekah Sharkie MP 8398 5566 Office

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------

x

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE: R.G. McNamara 8388 9020 D. Burdett 0407 600 363
D.K. Magor 0408 088 225

Il COMMUNITY SERVICES: Adelaide Hills Community Health Services 8393 1833
Mount Barker Community Library 8393 6400 Mon - Sat. Fax: 8391 7319

Meadows Community Pharmacy 8388 3110 Mon-Fri %am - 6pm, Sat 9am - ipm.

Meadows NetCare Clinic 8388 3931 Mon - Fri (Physiotherapist & Psychologist
available).

COMMUNITY BUS: To Mount Barker (Tues. Only) #856 - Leaves Macclesfield Bus Stop (next to General Store &
Café) - 9.47am. Arrives at Dumas St Park ‘n’ Ride - 10.10am. to connect with Southlink #1840
to Adelaide - 10.13am (Not Express). #857 - Return Departure from Mt. Barker at Cameron Rd
(near K-Mart) 1.13pm; - Hutchinson St (Stop 64) - 1.16pm.

|| SNAKECATCHERS: Snakecatchers, Adelaide Inc. Paging Service (all hours) 8305 2024
Snake-away Services (24 hr Emergency Service) - Southern 0413 511 440

it SCHOOLS: Macclesfield Playgroup 0439 386 788
Meadows Kindergarten 8388 3005

Macclesfield Primary School 8388 9338

MACCLESFIELD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION: Chairperson: Graeme Miine - Mob: 0439 143 910 - 8388 9736
Vice Chairperson: Christie Gordon - Mob: 0447 838 884
Secretary: Robyn Milne - Mob: 0438 806 631 - 8388 9736
Agistment: Kelvin Williams - Mob: 0423 198 345

MACCLESFIELD INSTITUTE: All bookings and payments for either Hall or the Supper Room to be made to Robyn
o Milne - 0438 806 631 or 8388 9736.

MACCLESFIELD OVAL & COMPLEX: Bookings & payments: Brenton Handke Phone 8388 9242



AMBULANCE

FIRE

OOO * AS AN EMERGENCY ONLY
NON Emergency Bookings 1300 881 700

General Enquiries

C.F.S. (EMERGENCY ONLY)
General Enquiries

Captain Fred Keal

1st Lieutenant Todd Mattingly

2nd Lieutenant Steve Gardner
3rd Lieutenant Michael Woodcock

C.F.S. FIRE BANS HOTLINE INFO.

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT

CENTRE

POLICE

UTILITIES:
SA Power Networks

DOCTOR

HOSPITAL

DISTRICT COUNCIL

OF MOUNT BARKER

MACCLESFIELD
PRIMARY SCHOOL

COUNSELLING
& ASSISTANCE

THENI{14:

ASSISTANCE
131444

General Enquiries
Power Failures
& Emergencies

Mount Barker Medical
Clinic ‘
Strathalbyn Clinic
Adel. Hills Community
Health Services

Mount Barker

Strathalb);n

Office hours
After hours emergency

Office

Christian Care
& Share

General Road Issues

000
8388 9216

1300 136 272

mob. 0449 664 370
mob. 0418 820 488
mob. 0418 852 501
mob. 0457 595 951

1300 362 361
1800 018 313

Mount Barker 8398 1700

Strathalbyn 8536 2044

Crime Stoppers 1800 333 000

1312 61

1313 66

8391 1300

8536 2277

8393 1833

8393 1777

: 8536 5333

8391 7200 Facsimile: 8391 7299

8391 7200 Website & e-services:
www.demtbarker.sa.gov.au

8388 9338 A‘curfew is imposed on people being on
school grounds without written consent
between sunset & sunrise

8391 0602 Offers emergency relief assistance & non-

Judgemental Christian Counselling




